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SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 4th, 10:30 a.m. (T)
(Lech Lecha, Genesis 12:1 – 17:27)*

In our Torah portion, Avram – who will later be
renamed Avraham – is summoned by God and begins
his journey toward his destiny. Partially experiential,
this service will explore where each of us may be on
our life’s journey. The Gabbai will be Ron Marks.

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 11th, 10:30 a.m. (DT)
(Vayera, Genesis 18:1 – 22:24)*

This lay-led service will be conducted by a member of
the Ritual Committee. The Gabbai will be Jill Wright.

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 17th, 8:00 p.m. (T)
(Chaye Sarah, Genesis 23:1 – 25:18)*

We will be using copies of Mishkan T’filah, the newly
published prayer book of the Reform Movement (or, if
it hasn’t yet arrived, an earlier edition of same!), which
we will integrate into our pattern of worship. The Oneg
Shabbat will be hosted by Lillian and Jerry Ugar in
loving memory of Jerry’s mother, Sara Ugar.

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 24th, 7:30 p.m. (T)
(Toldot, Genesis 25:19 – 28:9)*

Our first FAMILY SERVICE of 5767, conducted by
students in CHEVRA HEY and intended especially for
families with young children and those in our Religious
School! Baby sitting available (please call office by
November 22)! Birthday blessings and treats for
children celebrating birthdays, June – November.
Story-sermonette. The Oneg Shabbat will be hosted by
the parents of Chevra Hey students and the Gabbai will
be Michael Shmukler.

FIRST DECEMBER SERVICE:
SATURDAY, DECEMBER 2nd, 10:30 a.m.

(T) - Indicates that the Torah will be read at this service.

(DT) - Indicates that a D’var Torah, based on the weekly
parashah, will be offered.

* - Designates the chapters and verses of the weekly
Torah portion (parashah, sidra) for those wishing to
study.

Proposed
Israel Trip
More than thirty
members have shown
interest in the trip to
Israel we are planning for
some time during the
spring months of 2007.
We are scheduling a
meeting of all those

people to decide on timing, length, and itinerary. If you
are not amongst those who have already shown interest,
call me, Art Benjamin or the Temple Office to let us
know you’d like to be in on that meeting.

“Religious Pluralism in Israel:
Does your Jewishness Count?”

Don’t miss this speaker
Paul Liptz

Tuesday, November 14
12:15 p.m. – Lunch and Learn

7:30 p.m. – J.E.M. Program Temple Israel
After appearing as a keynote speaker at the CCRJ
Biennial conference in Toronto, Paul Liptz has
agreed to come to London on Tuesday, November
14th as a guest of Temple Israel.

A very well-known speaker with rave reviews, Paul
Liptz is a social historian who lectures at the Hebrew
Union College in Jerusalem and is also director of
education at the Saltz International Education
Center of the World Union of Progressive Judaism.
He has also been on the faculty of the Department
of Middle Eastern History at Tel Aviv University for
35 years.

He will be speaking at Rabbi Wittstein’s “Lunch and
Learn group” at 12:15 pm, and then at 7:30 pm he will
be present at the JEM Adult learning session at the
Temple entitled “Religious Pluralism in Israel: Does
your Jewishness Count?” Besides the people who
attend the JEM sessions, our High School students
and their parents will be invited. The subject is a very
important one for Reform Jews.

Cover Photo: (L-R) Consecrants for 5767: Abby Miller,
Thomas Ashton, Noah Flumerfelt and Zachary Warford.

Photo by Linda Zimmerman
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SUKKOT
AT TEMPLE ISRAEL

Temple Israel’s Sukkah. Photo by Linda Zimmerman

(L) Lulav & Etrog Photo by Linda Zimmerman (R) Jacob and
Rachel Okazaki and Nevia Frank. Photo by Sid Presner

(L-R) Vena Presner, Melody Enzel, Nancy Pazner, Linda Dutsch
Photo by Sid Presner

Atzeret
Simchat Torah
Consecration

Cake by Dinah Frank

Under the tallit, the concecrants are holding up their torah
scrolls with David Rosner as acting officiant.

(L-R) Hakafot: Jerry Kleiman, Dorit Osher and David Rosner.
Photos by Linda Zimmerman.
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KKKOOOLLL RRRAAABBBIII
Each month or so, we change the bulletin board outside the Temple Office.
That board has been – since we moved into this building – the “Religious
School Bulletin Board,” and different classes are responsible for posting
material related to their studies.

This morning I paused to read what Nurit Kochav’s group had contributed.
They are using a “Mensch Book” and the items tacked to the cork were
fascinating. I was intrigued by the image of a stone thrown into a pond, the
ripples reaching out in all directions. So it is with our actions – I read – as our
every act influences those close to us and eventually, like the ripples in the
water, even those far away.

And there was another exercise, too, one in which the students were asked to name that person at their Religious
School who was a mensch and why they felt that way. I was pleased to see that I got a few votes, but I was more
interested in reading why I received those nominations. Two said that I donate to tzedakah (“every day!”), while I
was praised for doing kind things and being kind “to everyone!” I also do “a lot of good deeds” – according to one
student – while teaching “about our religion.”

I haven’t listed these because I hope congregants can learn the truth about their rabbi from these youngsters! On the
contrary, it’s somewhat sobering to realize that the image one projects – in this case an image tied closely to the
concept of “rabbi” – may soar high and far beyond the mundane truth.

What is apparent, however, is the truth that we all need role models, and that at any given moment what we are
doing is speaking profoundly to someone who is looking to us for guidance. The tragedy is that we – all of us – too
often forget this. We allow our less exemplary traits to take the stage and strut their stuff. We forget we model all
kinds of behaviour, and that the yetzer ra (evil inclination) is there to be copied by others as easily as the yetzer tov
(good inclination).

Would that I – would that all of us – were kind and generous, doing good deeds all the time, teaching others – by
our actions – about our faith. I am humbled by the responsibility my title imposes on me, but many of us have a
similar title that carries with it heavy expectations. That title is “parent,” or more exactly “Jewish parent.”

Where do our children learn to be menschen (plural of mensch)? From their teachers, from their Rabbi, yes, but
most importantly from their parents. Children need to believe that their parents do kind things, that they give to
charity, that they do good deeds, and even that they are teaching them about their religion.

Most of us do a good job, but there is always room for improvement. Putting religious education and Jewish
learning higher on our priority list is one way. Observing Shabbat in a meaningful Jewish fashion is another.
Attending services – especially Family Services – with our children is a third.

I am delighted that some children see me as exhibiting such wonderful Jewish values, but the teachers and staff and
I are really a small part of our children’s lives. Much, much more important are their parents and their families.
Without them – without YOU – as Jewish role models, we cannot hope to achieve even a small portion of our
mandate.

As many of you know, Atzeret/Simchat Torah went off as planned, including the Consecration of four wonderful
children, new to our school. Unfortunately, for the first time since our arrival in London, I was compelled to miss
my “favourite service of the year.” Some medical tests had to be done and could not be delayed. I want to thank
David Rosner, Margie Wienburg, Michael Simmons, Ailene, and a host of others who, together, created another
memorable event. I’ve seen Rael’s pictures (thank you!) Let me thank also those of you who kindly inquired
about my welfare and who sent your good wishes for r’fuah sh’leimah, for a complete and speedy recovery. Such
expressions of concern are highly appreciated and cherished beyond measure.

As usual, there is so much of value in the total Temple planning for November. Pick and choose as you wish. The
quality of all the activities remains exceptional. Don’t miss out as we continue to offer unusually good opportunities
for Jewish growth, from birth to old age!

May the year 5767 have started with compassion, with good health, with understanding and with peace for you and
your loved ones.

L’shalom, Rabbi Joel Wittstein
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PPrreessiiddeennttss’’
MMeessssaaggee

The Fall Holiday season is over, and I’m sure we can all
agree that the services provided us with a wonderful
experience. Our Rabbi (as usual) inspired us and the
Choir was magnificent, but there were many other people
who worked hard, including the ushers, the people who
provided flowers, those who fed us after Yom Kippur,
and oh so many others. Gayle Hoover and Kandice
Brownstone arranged for and orchestrated all of those, as
well as the participants in the service.

The truth is, as much as we can appreciate the staff of
Temple Israel, what makes it special is the dozens of
people who find the time to volunteer. You will recall
that Rabbi Wittstein spoke during the services about the
importance of getting involved in Temple life, and one of
the results was that more than fifteen additional people
offered their services as volunteers, and the process of
allocating them to the various committees has begun.

Unsung Heroes
…. which brings me to the subject of Unsung Heroes. In
every organization there are the prominent people – the
“machers” who donate big dollars, the executive and
board members whose names are on the stationery, the
people whose names and faces are featured in the
newsletters and on the walls of the institution. And there
are others who work in the background, outside of the
limelight and often appreciated by only those few who
know the kind of effort they put in. For example, we
know the Choir director and the organist but how often
do we credit the individual efforts of the other Choir
members (though it seems oxymoronic to call those
people “unsung”).

So I want to sing the praises of an unsung hero (or
heroine) from time to time. Today, I want to sing about
Annecke Somann. She is our editor for the Lev Ha-
Davar, which requires a lot of work every month to pull
together materials submitted by the various committees
and other contributors, often past deadline, struggling to
correct and wordsmith the material and laying it out for
printing and production on the web site. As if that’s
enough, our editor is also the copier and chief envelope
stuffer for the bulletin. She also is the person who
arranges for members to host Oneg and Kiddush after
services. When she can’t get a host for a particular
Shabbat, she usually ends up providing it herself. Often,
a member can donate the money for an Oneg, but can’t
be there to set it up. Guess who does it? No matter what
the event, she’s usually there helping in the kitchen.
Being a superb gardener, she helps the Temple Israel
garden as well. If you haven’t met Annecke, find her
next time you’re at the Temple, and tell her thanks.

Talk to me
If you have a beef, a suggestion, or (God forbid)
something to praise, please let me know. Call me (519-
673-6352) or e-mail me (artben@rogers.com).

— Art Benjamin

The next Temple Israel Board Meeting
will be held on

Sunday, November 26th at 7:30 p.m.

Supporting and Informing Interfaith Families…
Encouraging Jewish Choices

InterfaithFamily.com
InterfaithFamily.com produces the only Jewish publication
in the world, either online or in print, that reaches out
directly to interfaith families. We deliver helpful, non-
judgmental information and a warm welcome that can be
accessed privately, at any time that is convenient to the
user.

Free! A Weekly E-newsletter of Jewish News
Want to receive a weekly update of news of the Jewish
World? Now, as a benefit of our congregation's membership
in the Union for Reform Judaism, you can receive a free
subscription to the Weekly Briefing, an e-mail of news about
the Union and the greater Jewish world. Produced in
cooperation with JTA: The Global News Service of the
Jewish People, the Weekly Briefing is delivered to your
inbox every Friday.
To subscribe, go to www.urj.org/subscribe.

Getting Ready for a Chanukah of Justice
Thinking ahead, why not make this year the year
you join families around the county in fighting
poverty by devoting the sixth night to Ner Shel
Tzedah. On this night – which falls on December
20th this year — donate the value of your gifts, or the
gifts themselves, to an organization that assists the
poor. To learn more about this and other ideas for
Chanukah, go to www.rac.org/poverty or
www.rac.org/chanukah.

As always, we’re posting these items plus many
more on the web at www.urj.org. Many thanks!
Emily Grotta,
URJ Director of Marketing & Communications
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CCCaaannnaaadddiiiaaannn CCCooouuunnnccciiilll fffooorrr RRReeefffooorrrmmm JJJuuudddaaaiiisssmmm
Dear Friends:

We hope that you had a good Rosh Hashannah and Yom Kippur.

This is to remind you that the Canadian Council for Reform Judaism Regional Biennial will take place:
November 10-11, 2006 in Toronto.

We are extremely pleased to inform you that ARZA Canada is sponsoring an Israel program for this
Biennial convention: Professor Paul Liptz, from HUC-JIR (Jerusalem) and the World Union for
Progressive Judaism (Jerusalem) will speak at the dinner on Friday night. His topic:

“Islam and Islamic Fundamentalism: A View from Jerusalem” (Prof. Liptz’s bio is below. He is a
terrific presenter and you won’t want to miss him! He will also be presenting on Shabbat afternoon).

The complete Biennial schedule and registration form are ready for you to download from the CCRJ
website: www.urj.org/ccrj

Please take a moment, download the form (it is in a pdf format), print it out and send it in. We know
that this promises to be a wonderful event and we look forward to having you join us.

Please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions.

All the best for a New Year filled with the blessings of health, contentment and peace.

PAUL LIPTZ is a social historian who lectures at the Hebrew Union College in Jerusalem. He is also director of
education at the Saltz International Education Center of the World Union of Progressive Judaism in Jerusalem. He has
been on the faculty of the Department of Middle Eastern History at Tel Aviv University for 35 years. Since making
aliyah on June 4, 1967, one day before the Six Day War, he has also been involved in several other academic and
educational institutions. He frequently travels around the world lecturing in fields related to Jewish, Israeli and Middle

Eastern issues. He is married with 4 children and 5 grandchildren.

We look forward to seeing you!
L’Shalom,

Rabbi Sharon L. Sobel Elliott Jacobson
CCRJ Director CCRJ President

Religious
School
Notes

SUNDAY MORNING CLASSES
will meet November 5, 12, 19 & 26.

TUESDAY EVENING HEBREW HIGH/TYG
will meet:

Nov. 7: Dinner schedule, 6:00 – 8:00
Nov. 14: Session with Prof. Paul Liptz,

parents invited, 7:30 – 9:00 (see p. 7)
Nov. 21: Regular session, 7:00 – 8:30
Nov. 28: Combined Hebrew High, JCC,

7:00 – 8:30

WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON HEBREW CLASSES
will meet November 1, 8, 15, 22 & 29.

PPRREE--SSCCHHOOOOLL EEXXPPEERRIIEENNCCEE
SSUUNNDDAAYY,, NNOOVVEEMMBBEERR 1199,, 1111::0000 AA..MM..

The second meeting of our PSE, for children ages 2 – 4
and their parents, will take place on SUNDAY,
NOVEMBER 19, 11:00 a.m. to noon. The PSE is open
to any Jewish child; Temple membership is not
required. Unaffiliated friends and their pre-schoolers
are welcome to accompany you!
Please phone in your intention to attend by Thursday,
November 16, at closing. 519-858-4400.
The PSE is a parent-child hour devoted to arts and
crafts, games, cooking, singing and more, led by
Ailene Wittstein.

Don’t forget to call in any changes to your
child’s registration, especially any that might
impact his or her safety or health while at
Religious School.

3845 Bathurst Street, Suite 301
Toronto, Ontario, M3H 3N2
Phone: (416) 630-0375;
Fax: (416) 630-5089; e-mail: ssobel@urj.org


